
From: Jamila Gherjestani [mailto:jgherjestani@awu-nsw.asn.au]  

Sent: Monday, 28 November 2016 3:13 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP 

Cc: AMOD 
Subject: (AM2014/197) Casual employment – (AM2014/208) Passenger Vehicle Transportation 

Award – clause 10.5(d) Casual Employment  

 
Dear Katrine,  
We refer to the above matter, which is subject to a hearing tomorrow morning.  
The AWU has an interest in the Passenger Vehicle Transportation Award but unfortunately will not 
be able to attend the hearing tomorrow. 
Nonetheless, we support the position advanced by the TWU in relation to clause 10.5(d) of the 
Award (please see attached). 
 
Please contact me should you have any queries. 
 
Kind regards, 
Jamila.  
 
Jamila Gherjestani 
Industrial Officer 
The Australian Workers' Union  
New South Wales Branch 
16 - 20 Good Street, Granville NSW 2142 
PO Box 20, Granville NSW 2142 
T: (02) 9897 3644   
F: (02) 9897 1481   
E: jgherjestani@awu-nsw.asn.au 
W: www.nsw.awu.net.au 
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28 November 2016 

 

Fair Work Commission 

Level 10, Terrace Tower 

80 William Street 

East Sydney NSW 2011 

 

By email chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au  

CC     amod@fwc.gov.au     

 

 

Dear Associate,  

Re:  (AM2014/197) Casual employment – (AM2014/208) Passenger Vehicle 

Transportation Award – clause 10.5(d) Casual Employment  

The Australian Workers’ Union (AWU) supports the submissions of the 

Transport Workers’ Union of Australia (TWU) dated 24 February 2016 and 26 

October 2015 in relation to clause 10.5(d) - Casual Employment, of the 

Passenger Vehicle Transportation Award.  

 

We agree with the TWU that a casual employee solely engaged for the purpose 

of transportation of school children to and from school may be rostered to 

perform two separate engagements per day with a minimum payment of two 

hours for each separate engagement. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Jamila Gherjestani  
INDUSTRIAL OFFICER 
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